
THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 10, 1981 

Dear Mrs. Trueman: 

Thank you for your recent message. 
Your concern for the safety of the 
President is appreciated. You may 
be sure that your thoughts and ob­
servations on the matter will be 
given serious consideration. 

With best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mrs. Walter B. Trueman 
4550 Carriage Hill Drive 
Santa Barbara, CA 93110 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 10, 1981 

Dear Miss Stansell: 

It was good of you to take the time to 
share_ your views with me. I share your 
concern that the policies of this 
Administration aim towards the establish­
ment of peace and justice in international 
relations. Regrettably, our views as to 
the appropriate means to achieve these 
ends differ. However, you may be sure 
that your thoughtful comments have been 
carefully considered and your sincerity 
deeply appreciated. 

With best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

.MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Miss Maxine Stansell 
Apartment 4 
323 13th Avenue, East 
Seattle, WA 98102 

-·. ···.:.·· 



I 

THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 10, 1981 

Dear Mr. Pappas: 

Thank you for your recent message 
concerning foreign aid to Turkey. 
Your conu~ents have been noted and 
will be given consideration. 

With best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

MICE\EL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Steve Pappas 
1535 East Jensen 
Mesa, AZ 85203 

'. 
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Dear Mr. Wilaon: 

I ,,.. happy to recei"ftt your Lifecycl• 
and j'Q8t want.d J'08 t:o know bow CJr•ta­
ful I aa for your 9-ro•ity. You can 
be eura that it will be u well ued 
u it le appreoiat:ecl. 

1f1th ban wiaba•• 

SincC'ely, 

nrp· !l, tu· r.EA~ < ~ ;'.) iJ ~.t , ~I ( ~ ~ n flJ 
.,l .. ,, .! •'-'Jl(I 

11r • a&J' Wilaoa 
o/o Bdward s. Shaw 
Poat Of flee Box 35ltt 
Joa AIMJalea, cal.ifonaia tOOJS 
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FROM: 

THE WH11 E HOlJSL 

\\'ASHING I ON 

\11CHAEL K. DEAVER 
A'>~i'>tJnt to the President 
lkputy U11cf of Staff 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 9, 1981 

Dear Ed: 

It's good to hear from you again. We were 
all delighted with Mr. Wilson's lifecycle. 
You can be sure that it js being put to good use. 

I am more than happy to enclose the photo­
graphs you mentioned in your letter. 

Once again, many thanks to you and to R ~, Wilson. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Edward S. Shaw 
P.O. Box 35149 
Los Ange)es, CA 90035 
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P.O. BOX 35149 Los Angeles, CA 90035 

May 28, 1981 

Mr. Michael K. Deaver 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue 
Washington D.C. 

Dear Mike: 

(213) 657-7072 1---/ 
i~:r .1 

j I . .# , 
I)/. , ,/ 

\ 1/"' ,,. "' ! ·' 1 
• ) I t .I 

Hope all is well in D.C. The White House has taken delivery two weeks ago 
and is in the gym--the Lifecycles should be a nice addition! 

Could you do me a favor and have the president send an autographed picture 
to~ay Wilson (Lifecycle donator). A mention of the Lifecycle on the photo 
wou a be n1ce'or a small note to that effect mentioning the Lifecycle. 

Sorry to bother you with minor things like this, but Wilson is a friend 
and a big supporter! 

Please send photo and note c/o my office: P.O. Box 35149 Los Angeles, 

Thanks again. 

~I 
Edward S. Shaw 

ESS/ds 
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f.1(\y 22, 1981 

Dear P.r .. Nilson: 

Thcink you very much for tlte "Lifccyc1'..: 
l\crobic Trainers" thilt you sent to rr:c. 
It was Loth thoughtful and qcneroun of 
you to provide your con<li tioning r:achincc 
for our gyrn, and I am deeply grateful for 

• the apecial concern that proriptcll your 
gifts. You can. be sure they will be put 
to good use. 

With my best wishes, 

~ancerely, 

><. 
z.tr. Rav WilGon 
7172 ~~ttc~~a Del Mar 
CarlsLwi California 92008 

RR/AVH/MP ;r~r ·srnf 
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DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY 

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 

WASHINGTON. D C. 20350 

16 May 1981 

Mr. Edward Shaw 
Edward Shaw Productions 
9465 Wilshire Boulevard 
Beverly Hills, California 90212 

Dear Mr. Shaw: 

This is in response to your letter containing Mr. Ray 
Wilson's generous offer to donate a "Lifecycle" exercise machine 
for the use of the Vice President ilnd his staff. The Secretary 

.of the Navy is authorized to accept gifts for furnishing and 
making improvements to the temporary official residence of the 
Vice President at the Naval Observatory. 

On behalf of the United States, and in accordance with 
Public Law 93-346 as amended, I am pleased to accept Mr. 
Wilson's generous offer. Acceptance of this offer by the United 
States does not, of course, constitute an official endorsement 
or approval of the "Lifecycle;" 

The exercise machine will be a useful addition to the 
temporary official residence of the Vice President. Please 
convey my personal thanks and appreciation to Mr. Wilson for his 
thoughtful gift. 

Sincerely, 

I 
/ 

. '-·I / 
{ // J~·hn <Lehman 

I 
Secretary of the Navy 
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Office of The President of The United States 
Ronald Reagan 
1600 Pennsylvania 
Washington D.C. 
20810 
Attn: Mary Power, The Gift Shop 

Dear Mr .. President: 

18103 SKY PARK SOUTH. SUITE E 
IAVINE. CALIFORNIA 92714 

PHONE (714) 546·1244 

April 27, 1981 

This letter is to confirm shipment today of one Lifecycle Aerobic Trainer per 
your request. 

It would be most appreciated if you would acknowledge receipt of the Lifecycle 

by return mail to this office, so that we may arrange a convenient appointment 
to train you in the proper use of the Lifecycle. 

HF:bc 

CC: Mr. Michael Deaver 
assistant to the president 

a zwa au; 1 OWi"JllCUJii$!4i4t 
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TJIE \\'HITE HOUSE 

\\'t\Slll\:GT<I:" 

February 4, 1981 

/} '/ 

iv; 
Dear Edward: 

/· 

Thanks for forwarding Mr. Wilson's offer 
to me. I appreciate his generosity and 
your thoughtfulness. 

I have taken the liberty of forwarding a 
copy of your letter to our Gift Office for 
follow-up. 

Thanks again, Edward. 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Edward S. Shaw 
Edward Shaw Productibns 
9465 Wilshire Boulevard 
Beverly Hills, CA 90212 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 10, 1981 

Dear Mr. Jerrel: 

It was good of you to take the time to 
share with me your proposal concerning 
individualized zip code listings. I 
appreciate your time and effort with 
regard to this matter and can assure 
you that your proposal will be given 
serious consideration. 

With best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

I I 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Burton B. Jerrel 
2355-3F Mariposa West 
Laguna Hllls, CA 92653 

/ 
../ 

.· 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 10, 1981 

Dear Mrs. Reichert: 

Thank you for your recent letter concerning 
the funding available to members of Congress 
for staff salaries, travel and other expen­
ditures. While I appreciate the interest 
which prompted you to bring these matters 
to my attention, I am afraid that this is 
an area where Congress itself has almost 
complete discretion. You may wish to pur­
sue this topic further by contacting your 
own representatives in Congress. 

With best wishes, 

Mrs. D. E. Reichert 
Apartment lO 
3591 Harlem Road 
Bu£falo, NY 14215 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

__ ...J. ____ _ 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 10, 1981 

Dear Mr. Hart: 

Thank you for your most recent 
communication. The President and 
I both enjoyed reading the poems 
you sent to us. We both appre­
ciate the special manner in which 
you have expressed your support 
and wish you all the best as you 
continue in your artistic endeavors. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. John Raymond Hart 
12 Waltham Terrace 
Blackrock 
Co. Dublin, Ireland 

M $,'.:;~:~;· 
.. · ~".~;~~~i=::=.:~th~~ 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 11, 1981 

Dear Edie: 

Thank you for your letter and the in­
vitation to be a keynote speaker at your 
meeting. 

Unfortunately, my schedule with President 
Reagan is too time consuming to accept in­
vitations outside the White House. I do 
appreciate you inviting me and wish you 
success with your meeting. 

Again, thank you for your kind invitation. 

Mr. Edie Fraser 
President 
Fraser Associates 
1800 K Street, N.W. 
Suite 1006 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
De~uty Chief of Staff 

Washington, D.C. 20006 

; 

I .. 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 11 , 1981 

Dear Martha: 

Thank you for your nice letter. I'm very flattered 
that you wanted me to speak to you about what is going 
on in the White House. However, I regret my inability 
to travel to Santa Barbara on Labor Day. Our hectic 
schedule prevents me from committing my time that far 
in advance. 

I have taken the liberty of forwarding your letter to 
Frank Ursomarso, Director of Communications, in the hope 
that he can find someone from the administration to speak 
to you, as you requested. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mrs. Martha L. Hickey 
Chairperson, Labor Day Picnic 
3455 Foothill Road . 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 11, 1981 

Dear Geno: 

I have noted the contents of your letter 
regarding services rendered by AFRTS. Thanks 
for sharing your concerns. I have taken the 
liberty of passing your letter on to our Con­
gressional Liaison Office. 

I 1 m sorry I missed your party the other night. 
I was scheduled to go but I didn 1 t get out of 
the office until after 8:00. I know it was a 
tremendous success. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

The Honorable Gene- Chappie 
House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 



,;\NDRES ROZENTAL 

~+a0r'~~ 

Mr. Mike Deaver 
Deputy Assistant to the President 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 

Dear Mike: 

June 11, 1981 

I am sending you a ~ew ).ines immediately upon our return to 
Mexico City in order to express my personal satisfaction with 
President Lopez Portillo's visit to Washington and Camp David. The 
constant, unselfish assistance which we received from you and those 
who so arduosly labored in the preparation of tois trip were one 
of the princlpal reasons for its success. Joe Canzeri, Steve 
Studdert and all their staffs did an absolutely ilflpeccable job and 
I honestly do not know where we would have been without them. 

Your attention to special details like the jackets at 
Camp David and your last-minute thoughtfulness in considering the 
disc-player for the President were just some of the.many examples 
of why Mr. Lopez Portillo expressed himself in such a warm and 
friendly manner during Tuesday's luncheon. 

I am sure that we will be seeing each other again in the 
near future and until we do, please accept my reiterated thanks 
for all your help. 

With warmest regards, 

Ps. 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 11, 1981 

Dear Mrs. Rinaudo: 

Thank you very much for writing me about 
your concerns. I have taken the liberty 
of forwarding a copy of your letter to 
Mr. Richard Allen, Assistant to the Presi­
dent for National Security Affairs, and a 
copy to Mr. Edwin Meese, Ill, Counselor to 
the President. 

I appreciate having you take the time to let 
me know your views. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mrs. Margaret M. Rinaudo 
1230 S.W. 73rd Court 
~iami, Florida 33144 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 12, 1981 

Dear Mr. Smith: 

Thank you for your recent message. Your 
comments concerning the reduction of the 
tax rates have been noted and will be 
given serious consideration. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. Ralph Smith 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

5768 Moonstone Beach 
Cambria, CA 93428 

' .. 
/ ,. 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 12, 1981 

Dear Charles: 

Thank you for your recent letter. It is 
good to know that the resources of your 
talented staff are available to us here 
in Washington. I look forward to working 
with you in the future. 

With best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Charles S. Snider 
Director 
State of Alabama Washington Off ice 
Suite 712 
400 First Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20~01 

/ 

,. ,. 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 12, 1981 

Dear Mr. Gary: 

It was good of you to take the time to share 
with me your views on this Administration's 
policy towards human rights and your sug­
gestions for a future nominee to the position 
of Assistant Secretary of State for Human 
Rights and Humanitarian Affairs. It is en­
couraging to hear from concerned citizens 
such as yourself. You can be sure that your 
comments and suggestions will be given serious 
consideration. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. L. M. Gary 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

3107 N Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20001 

./ 
.... / 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 12, 1981 

Dear Mrs. Soltine: 

Thank you for your recent message. It was 
good of you to take the time to share your 
views on the Middle East with me. You can 
be sure that your comments will receive 
serious consideration from the appropriate 
officials here at the White House. 

With best wishes, 

Mrs. Lenny Soltine 

Niles, OH 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

---A---

.. · 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 15, 1981 

Dear Don: 

Congratulations' 

I am glad to see you are back in Century 21 
and in such a responsible position. I was 
delighted to hear from you and hear you are 
doing well. 

Don't hesitate to give me a call if you are 
ever in the Capitol. 

Many thanks. 

Mr. Donald A. Yule 
Century 21 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Real Estate Canada Ltd. 
National Hqrs. 
135-10551 Shellbridge Way 
Richmond, B.C. V6X 2W9 



REAL ESTATE CANADA LTD. 
National Headquarters 
135-10551 Shellbridge Way 
Richmond, B. C. V6X 2W9 
(604) 273-2721 

June 4, 1981 

Mr. Michael Deaver 
Office of the President 
White House 
Washington, D.C. 

Dear Mike: 

DONALD A. YULE 

President & 
Chief Operating Officer 

So much has happened since we last spoke and I see and hear 
your name so often I wanted to drop this note to let you 
know that I have been thinking of you. 

I, along with most of the world, was shocked by the attempted 
assassination of President Reagan. I watched the television 
filming of that horrid event numerous times in absolute dis­
belief. It must have been the most harrowing experience of 
your life but I thank God that you and the President and others 
involved in that event are all right today. 

As I assume you know, I came out of my very brief retirement 
a year ago to join CENTURY 21 Real Estate of Canada and on 
April l, of this year I assumed the presidency of the National 
Corporation. It is an exciting and challenging opportunity 
that I have agreed to handle for 3 years. At the conclusion 
of that 3 year period I will definitely return to the United 
States. If you feel I could serve the Administration in any 
capacity at that time I WOJld be delighted to discuss it. 

My very best wishes to you, Mike, and to President Reagan. 
America is once again on the right track. 

Sincerely, 

Century 21 Real Estate Canada Ltd. 

//~? /~ 
~~_A------. 

Don al d A . A'u le 
· ~~e.-~ider(f & Chief Operating officer 

DAY/dl 



From the Office of the 

Chairman of the Board 

Mr. Michael Deaver: 

.Pc9/t:1 ef~ efu ~ 
1r~ J~ ot:Jt:J.P~ 

June 12, 1981 

Thank you for seeing me on such short notice and for the 

time you gave me from such a demanding schedule. 

This meeting left me with the feeling that it would be 

a pleasant experience to work with you on various projects. 

I was very impressed with the high caliber of people on 

the White House staff and would be most honored to be of help 

to such a fine team. 

Mr. Michael Deaver 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

MJK/1 f 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Mi chae 1 J. 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 15, 1981 

Dear Jim: 

I received your letter about the annual 
National Sporting Goods Association Con­
vention and Trade Show of 1982. 

I have asked our scheduling people to take 
a look at it and see if it will work. You 
should be hearing from them shortly. 

Many thanks. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. James L. Faltinek 
President 
National Sporting Goods Association 
717 North Michigan Avenue 
Chicago, Illinois 60611 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 15, 1981 

Dear Vern: 

I'm afraid your headline, "Deaver Supportive 
of B-1 Production" is misleading. First of 
all, I didn't stipulate my position on the 
project, I only stated the process for a 
decision by the Cabinet and President Reagan. 

Actually, when you read the article it never 
confirms the headline. 

Thanks for your visit and thanks for setting 
the record straight. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Vern Lawson 
Antelope Valley Press 
44939 l 0th St. West 
Lancaster, CA 93534 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 15, 1981 

Dear Mr. Denny: 

Thank you very much for your thoughtful 
letter. 

I think your suggestions are fine, and I 
have asked Frank Ursomarso, Director of 
Communications, to sit down with you for 
further conversation. 

Again, thanks for taking the time to give 
us your thoughts. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Robert R. Denny, President 
Intermedia Communications Inc.-
3259 Prospect Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20007 

. 
' 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 15, 1981 

Dear Kay: 

Thank you so much for remembering my in­
terest in DEAR BILL and PRIVATE EYE. I 
can hardly wait to get into them, and I 
will pass them on to Nancy after I am through. 

Everyone had a great time, yesterday, and 
look forward to getting you back over here 
for tennis. 

Many thanks. 

Mrs. Katharine Graham 
The Washington Post 
1150 15th Street, N.W. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Washington, D.C. 20071 



T~~~ 

From: Katharine Graham THE WASHINGTON POST CO. 



PAUL LEE 

1271 AVENUE OF THE AMERICAS 

NEW YORK, N. Y. 10020 

June 15, 1981 

Mr. Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D. c. 20500 

Dear Mr. Deaver: 

It was a pleasure to see you in Washington again 
last Friday. 

The following telex was received from Hong Kong 
earlier today: 

Quote 

Dear Mike, 

May I thank you once again for all your valuable 
assistance in arranging my meeting with the 
President on June 12 which was both pleasant 
and beneficial for me. 

Look forward to seeing you before too long. My 
warm regards to Carolyn. 

Unquote 

Y. K. Pao 
Chairman, 
World-Wide Shipping Group 

May I take this opportunity to add my own sincere 
thanks for your help last week, and to ask that 
you see to it that President Reagan receives the 
enclosed letter. 

Best regards. 

PL:sm 
enclosure 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 16, 1981 

Dear Mr. Reilly: 

Thank you for sending me the first in 
a series of Heritage Foundation Back­
grounders on the subject of block grants. 
I found the information interesting, and 
look forward to future mailings. 

Sinc~rely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Robert R. Reilly 
The Heritage Foundation 
513 C Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20002 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

June 16, 1981 

Dear Herb: 

Thanks for the note and enclosed in­
formation about the Omnibus Territories 
Bill. I have passed it on to Dave Stock­
man for his information and hopeful action. 

Many thanks again. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Herbert A. Stade 
Oak Brook Builders Inc. 
60 Saybrook Lane 
Oak Brook, Illinois 60521 

---



Donald R. Hannaford 

1385 Hillcrest Avenue 

Pasadena, California 91106 

Mr. Michael Deaver 
4521 Dexter Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20007 

Dear Mr. Deaver, 

June 16, 1981 

I am currently in the process of getting a job 
at the Department of the Interior under the Assistant 
Secretary for the Territories and International Affairs 
and would appreciate it if I could use your name as 
a reference. 

If this is inconvenient for you, please let me know 
as soon as possible. Thank you very much. 

Sincerely, 

er~;/-/ 
Donald Hanna~rd 

P.S. Please excuse the rather stiff nature of this letter, 
I'm kind of new at this stuff. 


